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Angelus Letter
17 December 2020
Thursday of the Third Week of Advent
 
Dear Parish Family,
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Simone
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Paschal OSB
 
* Masks are required by the diocese, state and city.
 
December 17th always begins a change in the Church’s focus of advent from the second coming of Christ to more immediate preparations for the celebration of the birth of Jesus at Christmas. May the anticipation of Christ’s birth fill your hearts with hope and joy that supersedes all of the stress of this time! Holy Family, pray for us!
 
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW ABOUT WORK GOING ON IN THE CHURCH!
 
It is cold in the church this week as they continue to work on the boilers! Please dress warmly.  We anticipate heat back on in the church on Friday – but not necessarily in time for Mass! Saturday morning, if everything goes according to plan, we should be as warm as Christmas cookies fresh out of the oven. Thank you for your understanding, presence and heeding of the call to dress as though Mass were still outside.
On Monday and Tuesday of this week, the workers were in the basement of the church chopping up the old boilers. If you were here during the day on Wednesday, you saw the crane that was higher than the roof line of the church taking the various pieces of the old boilers out and then lowering the new ones down. These next two days are dedicated to getting them to perform well enough (though not necessarily finished and pretty) to have heat for the weekend. Please say a prayer!
 
CHRISTMAS EVE
MASSES AND LIVE STREAMING
 
LIMITED SEATING FOR THE 4PM CHRISTMAS EVE MASSES: 
Due to COVID restrictions…..For this Mass you will need a ticket!  Please go online to our website or call the rectory offices to get your ticket. Please note that only the Mull Avenue doors will be open for entrance to the church. Those without a ticket will be directed to the 4:15PM Mass in Monsignor Zwisler Hall.
LIVE-STREAMING: The following Masses will be live-streamed from St. Sebastian Parish: 4PM vigil, Midnight and the 9AM Christmas Day.
CONCERTS: Mark your calendars for the last 12noon organ recital and adoration (20 minutes) coming this Tuesday. It promises to be warmer than the last one!
IN OTHER NEWS:
HAPPY CHRISTMAS BREAK to all of our day school, PSR students and our friends at JB! 
Get ready to celebrate the birth of Jesus! 
PILGRIMAGE POSTPONED: Fr. Simone’s pilgrimage has been postponed due to COVID. However, the trip is still being planned and if Fr. Simone is already in his next assignment, he said, if it is possible, he wants to come back and lead it (and maybe even make it a joint venture between St. Sebastian and at whatever parish he may land).
GONE PHISHING: It has been reported across the diocese including from the Bishop and at our parish, that some soul (or many) souls out there are sending out text messages saying that they are a particular priest or bishop and (usually) asking for people to buy iTunes cards for them. Neither I nor the Bishop or any staff member of the parish or school would ever ask you to do that especially in that fashion. If it seems at all suspicious, it probably is! Please be very careful!
CHANGING OF THE GUARD
We have been so very blessed to have Heidi Heinle as president of the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation. These past few years have seen remarkable growth and a greater focus forming in the Foundation along with some incredible projects that so greatly benefited the parish, the school and Akron in general. I would like to thank Heidi publicly for all that she has done for us, especially in her efforts as well as the Foundation’s to make passing through this year of a pandemic less stressful than it could have been! Also, thank you for continuing to sit on the Foundation Board.
Stepping into the president’s position is Brenda Beck, a long-time parishioner and deeply involved St. Sebastianite. I look forward to working with her in her new role and thank her for taking on such a great responsibility. Building on the groundwork of so many great past presidents, I anticipate another great era for the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation.
While the Sunday collection basket helps us with the day to day expenses of running the parish, donations to the Foundation help the parish in the long haul for such things as, Oh, for example, replacing a boiler during a pandemic. (Talk about farsighted!) Next year we will be celebrating the 50th anniversary of the establishment of the Foundation. If you would like to make a donation to support the long-term health of the parish, you can mail a check made payable to the Foundation, give online https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate, or contact Kathy Holaday at the Foundation Office. Please make sure that it is clearly marked for the Foundation or it will go in the parish general collection.
 
PRAYER TO SAINT JOAN OF ARC
 
A couple of people wrote in to ask if that prayer to St. Joan of Arc that was referenced in my homily last weekend could be shared. Here it is!
In the face of your enemies, in the face of harassment, ridicule and doubt,
you held firm to your faith.
Even in abandonment, alone and without friends, you held firm in your faith.
Even as you faced your own mortality, you held firm to your faith.
 
Dear Saint Joan, I pray that I may be as bold in my beliefs as you were.
I ask that you ride alongside me in all my battles.
Help me be mindful that what is worthwhile can be obtained when I persist.
Help me hold firm in my faith. Help me believe in my ability to act well and wisely. Amen.
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
 
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Christopher Casey, The Caufield Family, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Melissa Neman, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Marilyn Spallino.
 
God bless you,
Fr. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Mary, pray for us.
